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From the President: Sue Frerich 
Greetings everyone! I can’t believe it’s snowing while I’m 
writing this! But at least it gives us a chance to keep sewing 
without feeling guilty about not doing the yard work.
Hope everyone enjoyed the Material Girls’ trunk show. Sorry I 
missed it, but it will be good to have some time with my mom 
in Wisconsin. 

Remember new officer elections will be held on May 19th.  
We’ll also get to see the work of three friends and talented 
quilters from Wyoming and Colorado. Hope to see you then.  

Committees
Community Quilts: Carole Gardner
On June 16th we will distribute the Community Quilts to 
organizations in the area. Each organization will discuss the 
services they provide in our community. Come find out where 

your hard work in making community quilts is going. If you 
have a quilt to finish, please get it to me or JoEllen Mass  
“before” June 16th.  I will be in and out of town this month  
but you can call me at Carole Gardner 634-9346 or email me  
at  carole48@bresnan.net.  Thanks so much for all your  
help and hard work.

Financial Statements: Marilyn Lanham 
First and second quarter financial Statements are at the end of 
this newsletter.

Newsletter 2014 help: Judy Gilmore
As you know, the minutes of our meetings have been 
written by a different member each month. I know from your 
comments to me that you have enjoyed reading them and 
I want to thank those that wrote for you. The are: Florence 
Brown, Bonnie Chapman, Mary Lee Dixon, Donna Fisher, 
Dena Lanning, Mary Levenhagen, Tami Levin, Daenette,  
Ione Pedersen,  Julie Tottingham, Genelle Warner,  Tracy 
Wilson, and Leslie Zimmerschied. Please thank them when 
you see them.

As we begin the next year, I hope to add more names to our list 
of “Minute-Women.” The more the merrier. We are well on our 
way to having the list filled up so no one person has to do this 
task more than once next year. Please consider joining us as we 
share our activities in the newsletter. Sign up at a meeting or 
email or call Judy Gilmore to schedule a time.

Quilt Appraisals: Bea Dersham 
The August Quilt Show will give quilt makers the chance to 
have their quilts appraised by Cindy Brick of Castle Rock, CO. 
We are now taking reservations for August 14, 15, & 16. Sign-
up sheets will be available at meetings from now on. Because 
we want to make sure that we have a full roster for Cindy to 
appraise, the appointment slots will be open to the public in 
July, so be sure to sign up as soon as possible. Keep in mind 
that if something happens to one of your quilts, you will be 
able to present an appraisal to your insurance, otherwise, they 
will give you a check to go buy a “quilt” at Walmart or another 
big box store. Sign up soon!! 

http://www.chquilters.org/
mailto:carole48%40bresnan.net?subject=CHQ%20Community%20Quilts
http://quiltville.blogspot.com/
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Quilting happenings 
Quilting Opportunity
 A lady named Dottie is looking for someone to “reduce her king-sized 
bedspread to queen size.”  She has moved into a smaller place, and 
cannot use the spread in its present form.  From her description, it 
sounds like it is a handmade quilt.  She says she has matching fabric.  
If you are interested in helping her out, call her at 286-7825.  She is 
willing to pay for the work.

Quilt Wyoming 2014
Well, it’s almost here...the Wyoming State Quilt Guild’s event of the 
year!  Quilt Wyoming is our annual meeting combined with quilt 
classes, national teacher lectures and trunk shows, a Quilts of Valor 
room, vendors and a quilt show.  This year’s event, “Quilters Gone 
Crazy,” will be held right here in Cheyenne on the LCCC campus, 
July 10-13.  Dorm rooms are available and all meals will be served 
in the cafeteria.  We have a wonderful variety of meals planned, and 
an exciting line-up of teachers and classes!  Our national teachers are 
Wendy Butler Berns and Judith Baker Montano.

To check out our brochure, read about the teachers and classes 
offered, and to print out a registration form, go the State Guild website, 
wsqg.org.  If, for some reason, you choose to not take a class, there 
are other ways to enjoy the weekend-the quilt show, vendor mall, and 
Quilts of Valor room will be open Friday and Saturday from 8 a.m. to 6 
p.m.  To get even closer to the activities, you can volunteer to help out 
in any of the many areas that will need assistance that weekend.

So, come for a few hours, the whole day, or the entire weekend!  Plan 
now to attend Quilt Wyoming, July 10 to 13 at LCCC!  Contact Tracy 
Wilson at tlwilson@dishmail.net or 307-630-6823, or Mary Lee 
Dixon at mdixon@bresnan.net with your questions, and for more 
information.  We look forward to seeing you!

12-29-13
How is this for an Around the Block ad to put in the CHQ newsletter in January 2014? 

I pulled the classes information from your website. Please let me know if there are any changes 
that need to be made or if you have a di� erent idea for what to put in the center of your 
advertisement.

In the past I believe you changed the text in the middle of the ad each month. We can do the 
same thing again. Please email the text you’d like me to use by the deadline for the month you 
want the ad to run. And, of course, you can always email those changes to me early and I’ll store 
them in the draft of the newsletter where you want it to run.

I think you said you’d send the check to Marilyn. It will be $100 for 11 issues (includes one issue 
free for paying for the whole year) 

Thanks for advertising with us, 
Judy Gilmore
j_udylou@hotmail.com
307-632-1104

Classes 
Valentine Challenge  
Jan. 2-Feb. 14 
Block of the Month
Jan. 4 
Make it Do
Sat. Jan. 4, Feb. 1, Mar.1, 
April 5 and May 3 
Monthly Minis 
1st Saturday of Month, 
Jan-Dec.  

Monday Morning Quilts  
Jan. 6, Feb.3, Mar. 3, 
and April 7
Dakota 
(BJ Design animals)
Jan 20
Hand Piecing
Jan. 23
Red & Black Star 
Jan. 25

453 Vandehei Ave, Suite 120 - Cheyenne, WY - 307-433-9555
aroundtheblockquilts.com

From: barbboy@msn.com
To: j_udylou@hotmail.com
Subject: RE: Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
Newsletter ad
Date: Fri, 3 Jan 2014 00:33:11 +0000

I haven't sent the check toMarilyn yet.  I will 
mail that tomorrow.  Since the newsletter 
won't come out until the 20, could you sub-
stitute a coupleof things?  Put in Dakota (BJ 
Design animals) Jan 20,  Hand Piecing, Jan. 
23,  and Red & Black Star Jan. 25  instead of 
the knit pickin', hand embroidery and side-
lights?  That would be great.  I appreciate all 
your help.  b

May Classes & Events
BQ Quilt for Railroaders! Depot Days! 

Sat. May 17 - 10:30-5 p.m. - $20 - Barb Boyer

 Field Day Quilt Mon. May 24, 10:30-5 p.m. - $25 
or free with kit. This cool quilt is made with 2 1/2” 
strips and squares cut from the new Hoffman line - 

Home is Where Your Story Begins. This quilt is quick 
pieced and will brighten any room.

Turning 20 Sat. May 31 - 10:30-5 p.m. - $20
This fun, simple quilt is easy to make and stunning 

to look at. Perfect for any beginner. You may even get 
the quilt top sewn in class.

453 Vandehei Avenue - Suite 120
307-433-9555 

Quilt Club Programs 2013-14

May 19 3 Friends from Wyoming & Colorado

June 16 Community Quilt Donation Day   

July 21 Jane Adams Trunk Show

August 18 End of Year Party – Social Committee

Small Groups around town:
Afternoon Quilters: Jeannie Wilson; Laramie County 

Library, Cottonwood Room; LAST Tuesday of the month; 
1 - 5 p.m. 

QOV sew dates: Linda Herget 635-0921; Quilted Corner; 
3rd Thursday of each month;  
10 a.m. - 9 p.m. 

Machine Quilters Club: Wendy Ray; Blakeman 
Vacuum & Sewing; 3rd Thursday of each month; 2 p.m. - 
 4 p.m.

Machine Quilters Club: Wendy Ray
The Machine Quilters Club will meet May 15th at 
Blakeman’s Vaccuum and Sewing at  2 p.m.  Contact 
Wendy Ray for more information. Bring a favorite book 
and/or a quilting method you like, or other show and 
tell to share with the group.  All machine quilters are 
welcome. No fee.

http://www.wsqg.org/QW14/QW14Brochurerev.pdf
http://www.wsqg.org/
mailto:tlwilson%40dishmail.net?subject=Quilt%20Wyoming%202014
mailto:mdixon%40bresnan.net?subject=Quilt%20Wyoming%202014
http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/
http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/
http://gorgesquiltlabels.com/
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Board members

April 21, 2014 - Wendy Ray - Sign It, Bind It and Hang It
Submitted by Dena Lanning 

Our 7:00 meeting was called to order by President Sue Frerich at 
precisely 7:03. We had no guests or new members.

Our May 5 meeting program will be The Material Girls Trunk 
Show: Florence Brown, Mary Levenhagen, Penny Morris, 
Julie Tottingham and Adele Van Patten Gorny.  This will be 
a fabulous presentation! Sue also told us that our election of 
officers will be in May. She told us that being President is fun 
and rewarding. Opportunities abound. For a couple of years the 
office of President was held by a large committee.  We could 
have a President-Elect situation too. Please think about doing 
this or volunteering for another position.

April 28 is the next board meeting, which will have already 
happened when you get this.

Carole Gardner showed a checked gingham quilt made for 
Community Quilts.  She also reminded us that our Community 
Quilt giveaway meeting is June 16th.

Linda gave us an update on the quilt show. Tickets for the 
"Opportunity Quilt" will be available at the May 5 meeting.  
She still needs someone to take charge of the demonstration 
scheduling. The next Quilt Show committee meeting will be 
May 5 at 6:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome. We will also be selling 
a cookbook at the quilt show this year. Please send your recipes 
to: aflood63@gmail.com.

The Quilts of Valor group has finished 15 quilts and need 21 to 
show on Memorial Day Weekend. If you can help with this that 
would be wonderful. Call Linda Herget or Marilyn Lanham.

Jo Ellen Mass told us about pillows for the animal shelter.  They 
need to be 15" X 18" or so.  

Or, frankly, any size would work.  Stuff them with scraps and 
thread.  Then someone talked about T-shirt pillows.  Take an old 
T-shirt, sew up the bottom, cut off the arms, stuff it then finish 
closing it up.  What a great way to use old clothes.  This could 
be done with any old comfy shirt. Jeannie Wilson talked about 
the UFO group meeting at the library the last Tuesday of every 
month.  It's held in the Cottonwood Room.  May 27 from noon 
to 4:00 p.m. On Aril 30th it's Sarah Robinson's 90th birthday!  
Happy Birthday Sarah!!!! Our good great guild member Adele 

Gorny  is ill.  Her address is 3945 Hynds Blvd 82001 if you would 
like to get in touch with her.  She needs our blessings. Tracy 
Wilson talked about Quilt Wyoming.  Ladies It's Time to Register 
- sign up for classes.  It will be held at LCCC July 10-13.  Tracy 
was emphatic - this is FUN! On May 17 & 18 Susan Hoover is 
sponsoring a retreat at LCCC.  Finish your UFO. And bring food.  I 
really don't know which is more important. Quilting or Food.

Donna Dolan gave a very nice introduction for Wendy Ray, who 
was our program person for the night.  And, boy, did she ever 

give us a great program.  It was filled 
with lots of info about binding.  A few 
little stories here and there that were 
interesting.  And she talked about how 
important it is to document our quilts.  If 
Wendy decides to teach some classes I 
would suggest you take them.

Show and Tell was next.  Linda 
Brunner brought a flannel quilt.  She 

wanted to get it completed before summer heat sets in. Jean 
Hursman brought a Quilt of Valor quilt and a wall quilt from Jo 
Sunderman's class. Donna Dolan showed us four baby quilts 
for Community Quilts.  She made these in less than a week. 
Marilyn Carlson showed us a blue work quilt and a whole cloth 
quilt. Words cannot describe these quilts.  I hope the pictures 
came out well. Laura Gorny made a very cute baby quilt. 
Debbie Prizmus showed us her Hole in the Wall quilt.  Very 
nice. And that was the end of our meeting. 

mailto:aflood63%40gmail.com?subject=CHQ%20Recipes


-4-

May 5, 2014 - The Material Girls Trunk Show
Submitted by Ione Pedersen

Mary Ellen Little opened the meeting with announcements from 
several committees. Carole Gardner has community quilts in various 
stages of being completed that still need work. The community 
quilts will be distributed at the June 16th meeting and the recipients 
will be in attendance. Quilt show Chairman Linda Hergert stated 
that persons are needed to perform demo’s at the quilt show. The 
Boutique needs items for sale. Donna Dolan requested volunteers 
to set up the quilt show. May 15th is the deadline to submit recipes 
for the cook book. At present there are too few recipes, so e-mail 
your favorites to Arlene Flood at aflood63@Gmail.com. Bea Dersham 
noted that Cindy Brick will again do appraisals on Thursday, Friday 
and Saturday the week of the Quilt Show. The Old West Museum 
would like volunteers to teach hand quilting to children aged 5-12 at 
their day camp on June 9th at 3:30 pm. Orphan blocks can be given 
to Donna Dolan. Darlene McClure announced that Quilts of Valor 
needs 21 more quilts by Memorial Day.  You can help by donating 
red, white or blue material dropped of at the Quilted Corner, or help 
with sewing there on May 15th anytime between 10 a.m and 9 p.m. 
The Tuesday sewing club will meet at the Library on May 27th from 
Noon to 4 p.m. Pat Hill brought Joan Smith as a visitor. 

The program was given by 
Florence Brown, Mary 
Levenhagen and Julie 
Tottingham, and included 
quilts by Adele Van 
Patten-Gorny and Penny 
Morris. The finished quilts 
and works in progress they 
brought were inspirational. 
They are members in The 
Material Girls and they 
showed several examples of the challenges the members of that 
group made. Other members not present are Penny Morris, and 
Adell VanPatten Gorney. 

Show and Tell quilts were presented by Mary Harpold and Sylvia 
Garofalo who showed the quilt made for The Virginia Dale fund 
raiser supportin the annual event at Virginia Dale which will be 
held this year on June 14th.  The drawing for the quilt, “Man’s 
Fancy,” will be held on 
Dec 14th. Ione Pedersen 
showed “Puppy Parade” 
made for a new Great 

Grandson. Mary Lee Dixon presented “Turning Twenty” 
made as a graduation gift for a Nephew. Caroline 
Adolphson showed a Mariners compass table runner. 
Tammy Levin showed some quilt swaps and a baby quilt. 
She announced that she will be moving back to California. 
We wish her well, but will certainly miss her. Donna Dolin 
had stash busters. Four Linus quilts, several dog and cat 
pillows, two quilt tops made from strips. a denim and 
upholstery fabric quilt made for a Grandson that matches 
his dogs bed. ( His and His quilts.) Door prizes were won by 
Stacy Miller, Sylvia Garofalo, Betty Kempter, Lois Miller, 
Arlene Flood, JoEllen Mass, and Bobbie Theobald. Block 
of the month winners were Genelle Warner, Darlene 

McClure and 
Carol Gardner.

http://kennharvey.tripod.com/
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Show & Tell 
April 21, 2014
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Show & 
Tell

May 5, 
2014 

309 W. Lincolnway 
wyomingquilting.com 

 

638-2002 
Monday-Saturday 

 10 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
(877) 282-2002 

 

 

309 W. Lincolnway 
wyomingquilting.com 

 

638-2002 
Monday-Saturday 

 10 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
(877) 282-2002 

 

 

309 W. Lincolnway 
wyomingquilting.com 

 

638-2002 
Monday-Saturday 

 10 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
(877) 282-2002 

 

 

309 W. Lincolnway 
wyomingquilting.com 

 

638-2002 
Monday-Saturday 

 10 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
(877) 282-2002 

 

16th Anniversary Sale
Saturday, June 7, 2014

10:00 - 5:30 pm
15% Off Store wide

(excludes discounted items)

WyomingQuilting.com
309 W. Lincolnway

638-2002
Monday-Saturday
10 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.

•	 HandiQuilter	
$50 certification on the HQ 
Fusion includes quilting your 
first quilt top free

•	 Bernina	Full	Service	Center
•	 Free	repair	estimates	on any 

make and model of sewing 
machine or vacuum

Location: 3521 East Lincoln Way – Cheyenne, WY 82001
Hours:  Mon. – Fri. 9 a.m. – 6 p.m.; Sat. 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

307-632-2334
blakemansewvac.com

Full Service Sales and Repair of all kinds of vacuums and sewing machines.

12-29-13
This is the Blakeman	vacuum	&	Sewing ad I will put in the CHQ newsletter each month. Please 
let me know if there are any changes that need to be made.

Also, if you want to change the text in the middle of the ad each month, simply email the text 
you’d like me to use by the deadline for the month you want the ad to run. You can always email 
those changes to me early, and let me know what issue you want the text to go in.

Thanks for advertising with us, 
Judy Gilmore
j_udylou@hotmail.com
307-632-1104

Handi Quilter Truckload sale. 
Handi quilter will be at Blakeman’s 

June 4 & 5 from 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Don’t miss out on:
•	NO shipping fees
•	 LOWEST HQ prices
•	 FACTORY DIRECT Sales from HQ
•	DEMOS by Regional HQ Rep.

http://www.blakemansewvac.com/
http://www.wyomingquilting.com/index.aspx
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1st Quarter 2nd Quarter

Sept 2013 Oct 2013 Nov 2013
Year to 

Date Dec 2013 Jan 2014 Feb 2014
Year to 

Date
Club Income

Opening Cash in Bank 9/1/2013 10439.33 10018.25

Calendars (Net figure) 15.00 15.00 15.00

Club Pins Income 15.00 15.00 15.00 30.00

Door Prizes  60.50 74.00 134.50

Dues & Guest Fees 2013-2014 380.00 166.00 546.00 -20.00 40.00 566.00

Dues  & Guest Fees 2014-2015 20.00 100.00 120.00

Newsletter Advertising -457.50 -457.50 500.00 20.00 62.50

Misc. Income & Donations 41.00 10.00 51.00 5.00 0.25 56.25

Total Income 451.00 -457.50 176.00 169.50 5.00 600.50 209.25 984.25

Club Expenses
Church Rent 50.00 50.00 50.00 150.00 25.00 50.00 80.00 305.00

Classes (Net figure) -65.00 -65.00 235.00 170.00

Community Quilts (Less fund raiser) 112.54 112.54 113.78 226.32

New Member packets
Newsletter/Mbr roster/Historian 42.40 42.40

Office Supplies/Postage/AQS mbrship
P O Box Rent 54.00 54.00 54.00

Programs 595.00 595.00 595.00

Round Tuit/Block of Month 13.13 13.13 13.13

Socials 28.61 28.61 37.95 66.56

Web Site 60.00 60.00 30.00 30.00 60.00 180.00

Misc. Expenses 12.99 12.99 30.00 42.99

Total Expenses 50.00 218.73 692.54 961.27 92.95 266.18 375.00 1695.40

Club Net Income/-Loss 401.00 -238.77 -516.54 -791.77 -87.95 334.32 -165.75 -711.15

Quilt Show Income
Admissions - Door Fee
Appraisal Rebate 2012/2013/ & Meals =Net 205.00 205.00 205.00

Boutique Sales 180.00 180.00 180.00

Challenge Quilt Kit sales 2013
Opportunity Ticket Sales 2013
Vendor Income & Advertising
Total Income 385.00 0.00 0.00 385.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 385.00

Quilt Show Expenses
Advertising
Boutique COS 48.89 48.89

Church Rent 
Judging =Income - Fee (net figure)
Opportunity Quilt 2013 93.00 40.92 133.92

Printing/supplies/food 14.31 14.31 14.31

Prize money
Publicity
Total Expenses 14.31 0.00 14.31 48.89 93.00 40.92 197.12

Quilt Show Net Income/-Loss 385.00 -14.31 0.00 370.69 -48.89 -93.00 -40.92 187.88

Net Income/-Loss 786.00 -690.54 -516.54 -421.08 -136.84 241.32 -206.67 -523.27

Closing Cash in Bank 11225.33 10534.79 10018.25 10018.25 9881.41 10122.73 9916.06 9916.06

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters - 
Financial Statement



Cheyenne Heritage Quilters
PO Box 21194

Cheyenne, WY  82003-7023

Guest Policy 
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels and 
non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may attend two 
meetings. On the third and subsequent meetings, the non-
member must pay $2.00 unless membership dues are paid. 
If a guest speaker is scheduled, all guests are asked to pay 
a $5.00 fee 

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor   You may always 
send items early.

Cost for advertisements is:
	 ¼ page		 3 ½ x 4.5	 $10.00

Cell Phones 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the  
meeting room.

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to come 
early and help set up or to socialize.

We meet only the first Monday of December and the third 
Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often include 
some type of program event or featured quilter, as well as 
show & tell and access to our library. 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or input. 
Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone to view 
and enjoy during break

Meeting Location:
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th Street 
(between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park in the lot 
on the north side of the church (Enter from Central or 19th 
street) and use the North door into the building. 

Our meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. Someone is usually at the 
church by 6:30 p.m. before each quilt meeting for those 
of you that would like a little more time to visit with each 
other. Your help with setting up and taking down is greatly 
appreciated. 

General Club Information

Find us online at chquilters.org

http://www.chquilters.org/



